
I am writing to express my strong support for House Bill 1003, which addresses the 
relocation of human remains and the authorization process associated with it. This bill is 
a crucial step toward ensuring that the relocation of human remains is conducted with 
the utmost respect, dignity, and sensitivity. 

The proposed legislation outlines a clear and comprehensive process for obtaining 
authorization to relocate human remains, which includes necessary safeguards to 
protect the interests of all parties involved. By establishing a standardized procedure, 
House Bill 1003 will help prevent potential disputes and ensure that the wishes of the 
deceased and their families are honored. 

Furthermore, this bill recognizes the importance of cultural and historical considerations 
in the relocation process. It provides a framework for consulting with relevant 
stakeholders, including descendants, cultural organizations, and historical societies, to 
ensure that the relocation is conducted to respect and preserve our shared heritage. 

In addition to its procedural benefits, House Bill 1003 also promotes transparency and 
accountability. By requiring detailed documentation and public notice of proposed 
relocations, the bill ensures that the process is open and accessible to the community. 
This transparency is essential for maintaining public trust and confidence in the handling 
of human remains. 

I believe that House Bill 1003 is a necessary and timely piece of legislation that will 
provide clear guidelines and protections for the relocation of human remains. I urge you 
to support this bill and help ensure its passage. 

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. 

Sincerely, 

Greg Burton 

 


